
B��ARD 
COUNTY 

F L O R I D A 

Public Works Department 

Facilities Management Division 
115 S. Andrews Avenue, Room 501 • Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33301 • 954-357-6470 • FAX 954-357-6136 

April 9, 2019 

Pioneer Construction Management Services, Inc. 
D. Ruel Miles, President
3711 SW 47th Ave. Suite 203
Davie, FL 33314
Fax: 954.893.8013

Re: Port Everglades Administration Building Interior Office Modifications 
Bid/ Contract No.: T1144108B1_1 
JOC Work Order No.: 2015D1579 
Purchase Order No.: SEA0000088 
Project Location: 1850 Eller Drive 

Ft. Lauderdale, FL. 33316 

OWNER'S NOTICE TO CURE BREACHES OF CONTRACT AND TO DEMAND MEETING WITH 

CONTRACTOR 

Dear Mr. Miles: 

Pursuant to the above-referenced contract ("Contract") between Broward County (the "County") and Pioneer 
Construction Management Services, Inc. ("Pioneer"), Pioneer has failed to suitably perform work required by the 
Contract documents for the Port Everglades Administration Building Interior Office Modifications Project ("Project"). 
Accordingly, in accordance with General Conditions, Section 12(b) of the Contract, this letter serves as the County's 
notice to Pioneer of the breaches of the Contract documents described herein and Pioneer's obligation to cure said 
breaches. Please be advised that the County will consider all of its options and remedies under the Contract for the 
above-referenced Project if the following breaches of the Contract documents are not cured within ten (10) business 
days from the receipt of this letter. 

The breaches of the Contract documents to date are as follows: 

• Pioneer has repeatedly failed to complete the Project within the Project terms and within a
reasonable time:
Pioneer started construction for the Project on August 4, 2017, at 6:39 p.m. Since this start date, Pioneer
has submitted six (6) revised schedules requesting more time, each of which the County, in good faith,
approved in order to assist Pioneer in completing the Project. None of the revised schedules have been
met by Pioneer. The County met with Pioneer several times to help Pioneer complete the Project. On the
advice of Pioneer, the County reluctantly made several concessions to speed up the Project, such as
allowing Pioneer to work during "Normal Working Hours" and accepting carpet tile and ceiling light fixtures
that were not part of the original design. These concessions were agreed to by the County in an effort to
make up for the deadlines already missed and to speed up and complete the Project.

Additional meetings were held on March 8 and 12, 2019, to discuss unfinished and/or unsatisfactory work 
by Pioneer relating to ductwork, linear diffusers, architectural items listed on the punch list for the 
conference room, data and electrical outlets, painting, corrections to door frame, and replacement of ceiling 
tiles. The County requested, and Pioneer provided, a schedule for the completion of all work to be 
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